
 

 

Notice of reimbursement of the holders of covered deposits of Ditsobotla 

Primary Savings and Credit Co-operative Bank Limited  

  

The Minister of Finance has placed Ditsobotla Primary Savings and Credit Co-

operative Bank Limited (DCB) in resolution on 1 August 2025. In terms of the South 

African Reserve Bank’s (SARB) resolution strategy, qualifying members of DCB will 

be reimbursed.  

 

Notice is hereby given that the Corporation for Deposit Insurance (CODI), a subsidiary 

of the SARB, will exercise its powers conferred under section 166AA(1)(b) of the 

Financial Sector Regulation Act 9 of 2017 (FSR Act) to reimburse DBC’s qualifying 

depositors in respect of their covered deposits up to R100 000. Funds will be paid out 

to an alternative bank account, nominated by the depositor.   

 

Depositors of DCB are advised to collect, complete and return the depositor 

information form from 50 Bree Street, Lichtenburg, 2740, between 09:00 and 16:00 

from Thursday, 7 August and Friday, 8 August 2025. 

 

Depositors must bring the following documents:  

• Proof of identity (such as a South African ID, passport, or driver's licence)  

• Proof of address (such as a utility bill, or lease agreement)  

• An account confirmation letter of their alternative bank account  



 

Depositors may also download the form at https://bit.ly/Ditsobotla_rls25 and email the 

completed form to codi.payout@resbank.co.za.  
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